# Vermillion County LCC October 4, 2012

LCC@vermillioncounty.in.gov

### Call to Order

The meeting called to order by the President, Scott Miller. The following individuals were in attendance: Scott Miller, Michelle Striegel, Kerri Langley, Chad Hennis, Lori Porter, Lyndsey Cummings, Bob Spence, Meredith Addison, Jim Snider, Elaine and Mono Pastore.

<u>Secretary Report -</u> Motion to accept the minutes with the following change: Add Elaine Pastore to the

attendance.

Motion: Bob Spence Second: Lori Porter Motion passed.

## <u>Treasurer Report - Handout</u>

Balance as of October 4, 2012

\$6070.03

Note: The CD's were cashed in – the money showing up in the fund balances.

MOTION: Michele Striegel SECOND: Jim Snider Motion passed.

Report of Collections – as of September 6, 2012

Drug Interdiction Fund Balance: \$ 28,012.04

Counter Measures Fund Balance: \$ 21,196.49

Note: County Funds available for 2012: \$5858.79

Motion was made for Treasurer to move \$5000.00 to checking account.

MOTION: Bob Spence SECOND: Meredith Addison

Motion passed.

### **Coordinator Update:**

State reports due soon are: Local Drug Free Communities Fund Information, 3rd Quarterly Performance report, and LCC report to the Governor's Commission meeting. Monthly Allocation Percentage chart.

Our ICJI contact, Patty Daughtery, has resigned and the Coordinator is to send our state reports to Sonya Carrico again.

Discussion on the pre-request for Sheriff's Department AEDs (automated external defibrillation) equipment was turned down by ICJI and their chairman, Alex Huskey. His message to Sonya was:

Director Carrico,

I have reviewed the Vermillion County Grant Request for Automated External Defibrillation Devices. I certainly recognize the need for this equipment and have an appreciation for the shrinking budgets of law enforcement agencies. However, this grant does not meet the problem statement or goals as outlined by the Comprehensive Community Plan. Additionally, the grant does not meet the definitions for criminal justice services or intervention, as outlined by statute. Therefore this request is denied. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Alex D. Huskey, Chairman

Indiana Alcohol and Tobacco Commission 302 W. Washington, Room E112

Indianapolis, IN 46204 Voice <u>(317) 232-2462</u> Fax (317) 233-6114

## <u>Tobacco Coordinator Update:</u>

Michelle Stucker emailed a report. Hello all, Just wanted to let you know I cannot attend the LCC meeting today, I am running an afterschool program in Putnam County and would not be able to make it back.

I have just recently worked with Connie Johnston at the Ex. Office and we are collaborating on presentations.

Still trying to get VOICE going again at SV with some youth I have worked with last year but slow in going.

Headstart work has been started again and educating those parents on secondhand/thirdhand smoke issues

The smoke free air law that was passed went through pretty smoothly. I have not had any problems arise with any local businesses allowing smoking, if you know of any such problems please let me know. Signage is the only issue I have seen thus far in most areas.

Working with Hamilton center on a grant they applied for to help with cessation at their facility.

If anyone needs information or would like to me to come do a presentation on the Quitline, Secondhand smoke, or Tobacco industry manipulation please let me know! I am willing to speak anywhere and can tailor to the audience.

Michelle Striegel reported Hamilton Center did receive the \$1000.00 Tobacco Cessation grant for Clinton Chateau – it will start in October.

### Mini-Grant Submissions and reports:

2nd Reading: SVMS Yearly allocation - \$1000.00-approved as prior annual allocations 2nd Reading: Hamilton Center Drug Screens - \$2000.00:

Note from Sept. meeting: Kerry asked how many of the attendees are court ordered to attend classes and why are they not paying for their drug screens if they are court ordered? Michelle advised that they are

paying for Hamilton Center services, not the screens, at \$15 a group session. The LCC pays for the drug test; Hamilton center eating the cost of the drug screen reading. Bob suggested a meeting be set, before 2013, with the Judge, Prosecutors office and Hamilton Center to discuss the drug screen issue and possibly have the test fees included with the court costs.

### **MOTION FOR 2nd READING:**

MOTION: Bob Spence SECOND: Lori Porter Motion passed.

### **Evaluations:**

South Vermillion Middle School provided JLine, a profession dance crew from NYNY, who spoke of the importance of staying away from Drugs, alcohol and avoiding bullying to achieve their goals in life. SVMS tries to use a variety of programs to reach their students.

## Budget for 2013- \$25,000.00

10: <u>20:0</u>	
Salary/expenses:	\$ 3,500.00
Prevention/Education:	\$ 9,000.00
North Vermillion	\$ 2,000.00
South Vermillion	\$ 5,000.00
NV Prom/Post Prom	\$ 250.00
SV Prom/Post Prom	\$ 500.00
Community Activities	\$ 1,250.00
Intervention/Treatment	\$ 6,250.00
Criminal Justice Services	\$ 6,250.00

#### Old Business:

From Sept meeting: The DFC mentoring Grant: Karah Rawlings advised that grant was not awarded to Tippecanoe/ Vermillion County and it is possible to re-apply next year. Elaine will ask Karah for more feedback before the next meeting. Elaine contacted Karah after the meeting and she said more details would be available after the first of the year but the following link gives details of those awarded mentee grants for 2012. Also note: Karah has resigned her Director position at Drug Free Tippecanoe Coalition/ LCC as of October 7th. FY2012 DFC New Awards

<a href="http://link.intraclick.com/c/443/a219237692338e0acd491ae756101cde617030d1d499d9fe067e6303184517be">http://link.intraclick.com/c/443/a219237692338e0acd491ae756101cde617030d1d499d9fe067e6303184517be</a>

Stay Sharp by Teen Challenge/Jane Haddock will be completed at North Vermillion Community Schools, grades 7-12, during Red Ribbon Week.

#### **New Business:**

Meredith Addison received a nursing national award in San Diego on Sept. 28th. She is promoting Indiana Statewide Comprehensive, Inclusive Trauma Systems.

<u>Standard Operating Procedure:</u> Cheryl created a Referral form on which issues and concerns by community members can be requested of the LCC to follow up on. The individual will complete and return the form to Elaine via the P O Box for her distribution, by email, to the board for a decision to decide if they are covered by our goals and mission. The Referral form will be attached as a document the LCC website for community use.

MOTION: Tabled for the Date line to be added to the front of the form. SECOND:

<u>State Commissioners Meeting</u>: The Governors Commission request that our county attend the regular meeting on October 30th to detail our successes for the year. There will be a regional training on October 26th in Vincennes. Elaine plans to attend one meeting.

The next meeting is set for November 1st at noon, Courthouse.

Respectfully Submitted, Elaine Pastore, Coordinator